Minutes of Parish Council meeting held in the Old School Community Centre, Clare on Thursday  30th October 2003 at 7pm    

Present:,  Cllr. J Stevens (Chairman)O Smith (Vice-Chairman), R Gee,  K Mison,  D Neal,  L Stevens, R Warmington,.  Clerk - M Shinn 

1. Apologies:  Cllrs P Daniels, J Smith
2. Register of members interests:  There were none at this point
3. Planning

a) SE/03/3411/LB – (i) Retention and completion of works for installation of staircase and associated partition wall; and (ii) insertion of two roof lights – 12 High Street, Clare – The plans presented were unclear and writing was not readable due to poor copies supplied.  Also no specific measurements were shown.  Planning Department will be contacted to provide more details.  However general feeling was that the application for insertion of two roof lights would not be recommended.  ACTION:  CLERK
b) SE/03/3425/P – Enlargement and change of use of room at rear of No 7a from shop to residential (to form part of No. 7) – 7 & 7a High Street, Clare – Recommended approval proposed by Cllr. L Stevens, seconded by Cllr. R Warmington and carried unanimously
c) SE/03/3426/LB – Demolition of stud partition wall and erection of new stud partition wall – 7 & 7a High Street, Clare Recommended approval proposed by Cllr. L Stevens, seconded by Cllr. R Warmington and carried unanimously
d) TCA03/967 – Crown lift to 2.5 metres one Mountain Ash (1), one Hawthorn(3) tow Prunus (2 ad 4) and one Sycamore (6); formative pruning to one Copper Beech (5) situated within a Conservation Area – Clare Cemetery , Clare – No comments provided as is our own application
e) TCA03/969 – Fell one Norway Spruce tree situated in a Conservation Area – Rear Courtyard to The Bell Hotel - Recommended approval proposed by Cllr. L Stevens, seconded by Cllr. R Warmington and carried unanimously
Chairman also explained in respect of planning application SE/03/1556/LB – Retention of CCTV camera at The Old Bank House, Market Hill, the applicant, Mr Butler has appealed against the decision to refuse this application.  We have been asked to provide any additional comments if necessary.  Cllrs. L Stevens and R Warmington declared an interest as trustees of the CHOC committee as the Town Hall is next to this building and they left the meeting.  Discussion took place to ascertain whether the Council had any further comments about this and a vote was made with Cllr. O Smith proposing recommended refusal of this application with Cllr Neal seconding.  Carried by a majority vote with Cllr. J Stevens against this proposal .  This was in line with previous recommendations made when the application was first submitted.  After the vote Cllrs. L Stevens and R Warmington rejoined the meeting.  
4. Purchase of Dog Litter Bin – Cllr. O Smith explained there is a need for an additional bin on the greensward opposite Ship Stores as the general bin here is being used for dog litter.  Chairman explained he has spoken to Sandra Pell at St Edmundsbury B.C. and there is generally an emptying charge of £2 per bin per week.  However we are not charged in Clare and this may be due to the small number of bins we have.  Cllr. O Smith proposed purchase of this additional bin, seconded by Cllr J Stevens and carried unanimously.  Cllrs. O Smith and Neal will look at where best to place this and advise clerk to order.  ACTION:  CLLRS. O SMITH/NEAL 
5. Bonfire Night Donation – Consider request for donation – The CCA (Clare Community Association) have sent a letter asking for a £25 donation.  Cllr. L Stevens suggested making this donation would be a clear sign that we do support community activities and therefore proposed that this donation be made but with the proviso that this would not set a precedent and such a donation could not be made every year.  This was seconded by Cllr. R Warmington and carried unanimously.
6. Invitation to Borough Corporate Plan Conference – Consider attendees for event being held 17th November  - Chairman explained that this conference is being held to improve communication between the Borough and Parish Councils.  It will also cover rural services and the things they do such as grants, housing and transport in rural areas.  Cllr. Neal said he would like to attend as did Cllr. L Stevens.  Cllr. O Smith would also like to attend if possible if an extra place is available. Confirmation of attendees will be sent to Borough and copies of the letter will be sent to the three Councillors concerned.  ACTION:  CLERK
7. Any other business

Clare in Bloom – A letter has been received regarding items to be included under their own insurance and the Parish Council insurance.  This will be copied to Cllr. J Smith (as has already been copied to Financial Clerk and Cllr. Daniels) and will be put on the agenda for the next meeting.  ACTION:  CLERK
Bollards, Malting Lane -  Cllr. Mison asked who had put these in and it was explained it was the Environment Agency.  He is concerned because a key has been given to the owner of one of the properties nearby to allow him to park there.  The bollards were supposed to be in place to ensure that no further parking took place there.  A letter will be sent to the Environment Agency. ACTION:  CLERK

Granny’s Attic -  A window is in the process of being removed from the end of this building.  Clerk will check whether this is a listed building and will follow up with Borough Planning Department as necessary.  ACTION:  CLERK

Grass Seed – Cemetery – Cllr. Mison said he has now ordered this seed.

Police – Cllr. L Stevens asked the Clerk whether the Police will be attending the next meeting as there is still a problem with cyclists on the pavements and a ramp has been set up outside the Co-op which cyclists are using as well as mopeds being a problem on the Market Hill.  Clerk confirmed she understood P.C. Parsonson will attend.

Report in Haverhill Echo – Cllr. Neal said there are a number of retailers who are upset by the report printed in the Haverhill Echo after the last Parish Council meeting.  There is a general feeling that something needs to be done to negate the negative image which was produced in that report which has caused a number of retailers to feel the Parish Council is not supporting them.  Chairman said one positive suggestion which was made by the working party has already been followed up in that Nick Martin and Richard Livall from Borough will be having a meeting with Councillors on 20th November to provide ideas for Clare.    Cllr. R Warmington pointed out that Cllr. J Smith was misquoted on comments made about shops in Clare and she said that a wider selection of shops are needed in Clare like Lavenham and Long Melford have because this makes their towns  even more attractive to visitors and the general public.  Chairman said there are successful businesses in Clare.  Cllr. L Stevens said she had reservations that there were only Councillors on the working party and there should also be some traders working with them to make it more a community venture.  It may be necessary to re think the way the group is set up and get representation of traders as it is important this working party is not seen as being selective and excluding some.  Cllr. R Warmington suggested it could also be others apart from the traders.  She said the party was set up because there was concern that the Parish Council were not being pro-active enough for Clare.  Chairman suggested having this as an agenda item at the next meeting to discuss and carry forward to the meeting with representatives from the Borough on 20th November.  They could then be asked how best to involve others in the community .  There is a great need to try to reassure businesses that the Parish Council is not being critical but is trying to support what we already have.  Cllr. O Smith said she had asked the editor of the Haverhill Echo to make it clear the comments quoted did not come from her and this was stated in today’s paper.  She was also concerned that The Focus is due to be printed shortly and this article may be repeated in there.  Cllr. R Warmington will contact Howard Jackson to provide the positive information regarding this.
Leaves, Nethergate Street – Cllr. O Smith said these have been swept and collection arranged with the Borough.

Remembrance Service – Cllr. R Warmington will lay the wreath as Chairman unable to attend.

Meeting closed 7.59pm 
PAGE  
3

